
From:   
Sent: Thursday, March 14, 2024 1:11 AM 
To: Section 62A Applications <section62a@planninginspectorate.gov.uk> 
Subject: S62A/2024/0032 LAND TO THE WEST OF MILL LANE HATFIELD HEATH 
 

Dear Inspector 

  

UTTLESFORD REF: UTT/24/0103/PINS 

  
Commenter Type: Neighbour Stance: Customer objects to the Planning Application Comment 
Reasons: Comment: There are several reasons to object to this application 
  
1. The junction where Mill Lane joins the A1060 is too narrow for the current traffic use. It is 
passable by virtually only one vehicle at a time. Emergency vehicles already have problems 
negotiating it. To add an unknown number of additional vehicle movements would be ridiculous 
  
2. These vehicle movements would also serve to add traffic to the village as a whole, and the 
village is already very busy with traffic 
  
3. The current land use is an environmental amenity for the village, providing a green space for 
flora and fauna of various kinds 
  
4. The site is historic in the sense that it represents an example of a prisoner of war camp dating 
from World War II. The remaining buildings are unique in the area, and can be used for a variety 
of educational purposes. Its demolition would be a crime against history 
  
5. There is no need to alter the footpath in any way. It is perfectly adequate for its purpose. I 
have never seen a cyclist use this path as it leads only to the egg farm and a further FOOTPATH 
  
  
John Sly 

 
 

 




